

PHIL MURPHY
Governor

SHEILA OLIVER
Lt. Governor

BRIAN O. LIPMAN Acting Director

February8, 2023

Via Electronic Mail

Hon. Carmen Diaz, Acting Secretary Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue P.O. Box 350 Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov

Re: In the Matter of the Petition of Public Service and Gas Company for

Approval of the Second Energy Strong Program (Energy Strong II)

Independent Monitor Reports

BPU Docket Nos. ER18060629 and GO18060630

Dear Acting Secretary Diaz:

Please update your service list in this matter by adding the following consultant on behalf of the Division of Rate Counsel.

Patricio Silva Synapse Energy Economics, Inc. 485 Massachusetts Ave., Suite 2 Cambridge, MA 02139 psilva@synapse-energy.com

Please remove:

Max Chang Synapse Energy Economics, Inc. 485 Massachusetts Ave., Suite 2 Cambridge, MA 02139 mchang@synapse-energy.com

By copy of this letter I am requesting that the other parties to this matter also amend their service lists as indicated above.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Ms. Carmen Diaz, Acting Secretary February 8, 2023 Page 2

Very truly yours,

BRIAN O. LIPMAN, ESQ. DIRECTOR, DIVISION OF RATE COUNSEL

By: /s/ David Wand

T. David Wand, Esq. Deputy Rate Counsel

DW/dl

cc: Electronic mailing list